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ADDENDUM #2 

April 1, 2019 

 

REQUEST FOR PHASE II PROPOSALS FOR REGIONAL BIOSOLIDS FACILITY, 

WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY AND  

SANITARY SEWER COLLECTION SYSTEM 

NAUGATUCK, CONNECTICUT 

 

 

 

 

 

Response to Questions 

 

 

1. Is the geotech available for the 2 acre parcel identified in the RFP Phase 2 

for use in the biosolids facility proposal?   The information is located in 

Addendum #3, Phase I RFP.   Addendum #3 and the geotechnical information is 

in the Borough’s website in bid documents under the Phase I zip file entitled 

Addendums and site map.   

 

2. Is it possible to utilize additional area north of the 2 acre parcel identified?  

If so, how much might be available and is geotech available?  For Proposal 

purposes do not assume that additional area north of the 2 acre parcel is 

available.   

 

3. The RFP notes that an Addendum 3 was made to the existing least 

agreement.  “The calculation of Annual Distributable New Revenue Surplus 

is specified in Article XIII of the Lease Agreement and was modified in 

Amendment #3 to the agreement.”  However, we are unable to locate this 

Amendment on the Borough website.   Would it be possible to receive the 

document?   Amendment #3 is located with the bid documents in the zip file 

named “all Phase II Documents” within the incinerator and WWTP files.  

 

4. We are seeking some appendices to the Kleinfelder Facilities Plan.  Where 

can I find Appendices E through K of that plan?    Please see Part 4 recently 

added to the documents and forms link for the WPCF where there were 

previously Parts 1,2 and 3.   
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5.  In the RFP the Borough had mentioned they had discussions with DEEP 

on land application.  In order to stay coordinated, is there someone in 

particular at DEEP that the Borough has talked with?  Yes, Jim Binder, 

consultant to the Borough, has spoken to Lee Sawyer at DEEP.   They are 

considering the matter in general for compost, digestate and other land 

application situations, but it will be some time before they make a decision.  As 

noted in the RFP, to be on firm ground for pricing, Proposers should not count on 

that happening in the immediate future, if at all.   As we understand, it is possible 

at this time to seek a Beneficial Use Determination (BUD) from DEEP regarding 

specific cases for land application.      


